
Merry Christmas 2013 and Happy New Year 2014  

From the Wolberts! 

 

Hope all is well in your household. 
Here’s what we have to say for ourselves.... 

 

 
   
Sarah: I graduated from UCSC this year and also received my TOEFL 
certification. I am now eligible to teach English as a second language, 
which I hope will broaden my employment options. In other words,  I 
hope to find a nice job soon. 
 
 
 

Lisa: This year I finally decided on a 
major of  study: Biological Systems 
Engineering, which is a part of  the 
Biological and Agricultural 
Engineering department at UC 
Davis. This past quarter I took a 
class in which I got to grow algae—
something I'm really interested in 
and hope to work with more in the 

future. I am continuing my journey as a Taiko player on campus, and  now 
serve as the club treasurer. Between classes, work, and Taiko, I have been 
keeping extremely busy, but I am enjoying myself! I am already looking 
forward to a handful of  events planned for 2014, and I can't wait! 

 

  
Emily: This year I became a sophomore at Santa Cruz High, and I started 
to run Cross Country. I’m having a lot of  fun at school, and I hope it 
continues! I look forward to another great year of  2014. Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year to everybody!  
 

 

 

We wish you the 

best of everything 

in 2014 
 
 


